
Paper Petition Details 
Residents Parking - Hilperton Road & Burlington Avenue

We are all in agreement to the below proposal that requires our Residents Parking to be
reviewed and amended.

1. Hilperton Road requires more parking bays and residents should be allowed to park half 
on the footpath e.g. two wheels of motor vehicle.

2. The pavement is only ever used by the residents of Hilperton Road Residents from 1 to 
8, all have no objections in the vehicles being parking on the footpath.

3. Burlington Avenue and Hilperton Road residents parking should be only for its residents 
and not Zone related, there is not enough parking in the residents bays even when you 
include The Crescent.

4. Additional Bays are required in Burlington Avenue and Hilperton Road. Burlington 
Avenue which currently does not have any residents parking adding parking bays, this 
will free up parking on our street. The bays in Burlington Avenue can be a pay and 
display with Residents parking.

5. Carers Permits should only be allowed to be used on our parking bays for residents who 
actually five on the street and not zone related.

6. We have a number of Blue Badge holders who will also benefit from additional bays 
being added.

7. Being close to the High Street the 1-hour free parking should be removed again this will 
allow more spaces for residents, The Residents bays should be 24hrs and not between 
8am to 7pm.

8. The current tickets issued on Hilperton Road for parking on pavement should be 
cancelled as this is the 1st time in over two decades that tickets have been issued.

9. Parking on the single yellow line remains under the current control of 8am - 7pm Mon to 
Sat.

We would like to have full consultation to find an amicable solution to benefit residents of 
Burlington Avenue and Hilperton Road.

This petition was received on 30th November, 2020.

This petition was passed to the Team Leader, Parking Services on 1st December, 2020.  

This petition was responded to by the Team Leader, Parking Services on 8th January, 
2021.  

Final Results
Number of Signatures 26



Council Response 

Thank you for submitting the attached petition.

I can confirm we have added Hilperton Road and Burlington Avenue to our Forward Plan 
to be reviewed. Due to the high volume of work at present, I do not have an exact 
timeframe as to when we will be able to review this scheme, however as lead petitioner I 
will be in touch with you as soon as I have any further updates on this.

If you have any queries in the meantime then please do not hesitate to contact me.


